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ORLAND FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
810 Fifth Street, Orland, CA 95963
February 22, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:03pm by Board President Rob Silveira, Board members present were Ron Goings, Dave Kelly, Mike Schager, Darin Titus. Also present was Fire Chief Justin Chaney, Fire Administrative Assistant Mica Alva. 

Board Secretary Ron Goings read the meeting minutes dated November 8, 2022. Board Secretary Ron Goings requested it to be noted that Ron Goings read meeting minutes on November 8, 2022, not Rob Silveira. Board Secretary Ron Goings also requested it to be noted that Rob Silveira motioned to approve meeting minutes on November 8, 2022, not Ron Goings. Mike Schager motioned to approve meeting minutes, Ron Goings second the motion, all members approved the minutes. 

Chief Chaney report as of 1pm this afternoon, old water tender #34 was up to $10,000.00 in the auction and the tanker was up to $4,000.00. Bid Cal separated the tractor and tanker to be sold individually, Chief Chaney explained the auction will end tomorrow at 1:00pm and will let all board members know what the final bid amount closed for on each piece of equipment. 

Chief Chaney reported the Ambulance Task Force met, all Glenn County Fire Chiefs, Glenn County Board of Supervisors, and Rob Silveira were present, meeting was held to discuss solutions for the Ambulance issues in Glenn County. Chief Chaney provided two handouts, one with information on GEMT program (Ground Emergency Medical Transport) that can provide additional reimbursement for transportation of Medi-cal recipients and one handout with an article about AMR (American Medical Response), further discussion ensued. 

Discussion was made about city Engine #25; Chief Chaney asked the board if they were interested in possibly purchasing Engine #25 from the city, Chief Chaney recommended the board to purchase Engine#25 since Engine #21 is getting old. Engine#25 would replace Engine #21 since both vehicles are identical and Engine #21 would be kept as a reserve engine for parts. Dave Kelly motioned to have Chief Chaney ask the city if they would sale Engine #25 to the District and how much money the city would want for Engine #25, Mike Schager second the motion with a vote of:
Ayes: 5
Nays:0
Absent:0
The motion is passed and approved.                          

Chief Chaney talked about strike team pay in the last meeting suggesting the board to consider paying the volunteers in full upfront, Chaney explained that there is enough money in the reserve accounts now and that every year they budget how much will be needed to keep in the additional help account to cover payroll. By paying volunteers upfront the board will be saving money with processing payroll once rather than twice per fire, Board President Rob Silveira stated his concern about how payroll mistakes if any, would be corrected. Board Member Darin Titus suggested they pay an 80/20 or 90/10 split to keep a buffer for any corrections needed.  Board Member Goings motioned to pay strike team volunteers an 80/20 split, Dave Kelly second the motion with a vote of: 
Ayes:5
Nays:0
Absent:0
The motion is passed and approved. 

Next meeting is scheduled for April 18, 2023. 

Ron Goings motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:08pm. 
